
 

 

November 1, 2021 

City of Columbus 
Mitchell J. Brown, City Council Member 
90 W. Broad St. 
Columbus, Ohio  43215 
c/o Denise Friend Foster, Legislative Aide 

Sir, 

The following investigation was conducted concerning the City of Columbus’ 2021 annual objection to 

the renewal of liquor permit 2097745 issued to Destination 2 Success LLC, which is doing business as 

Beverage Warehouse, located at 847 E. 11th Avenue, Columbus, Ohio 43211. The record owner of said 

permit is Raghu R. Kondakrindhi. 

After reviewing the State of Ohio, Franklin County, and City of Columbus records regarding the above 

liquor permit establishment, the following information has been compiled to support the objection to 

the renewal of the aforementioned permit issued by the State of Ohio. 

The above listed liquor establishment has been issued C2, D1, and D8 permits by the Division of Liquor.  

This permit grants the permit holder the privilege to sell alcoholic beverages at the above listed address. 

An inquiry of liquor violations revealed that the permit holder has received the following violations in 

2021: 

August 10, 2021 

SALE OF BEER TO A PERSON UNDER 21 YEARS OF AGE 

FURNISHING BEER TO A PERSON UNDER 21 YEARS OF AGE 

A review of the Columbus Division of Police records revealed the Division of Police has created (16) 

sixteen official police reports concerning incidents at the listed liquor establishment between January 

2020 and November 2021.  These reports referenced homicide, shots fired, weapons offenses, 

discharging firearms, recovered firearms, assaults, domestic violence, and liquor law offenses. 

November 4, 2020 
ASSAULT 
 
December 27, 2020 
RECOVERED FIREARM 
 
January 23, 2021 
DISCHARGING FIREARMS, SHOTS FIRED 
 



May 6, 2021 
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE 
 
June 24, 2021 
HOMICIDE 
 
August 10, 2021 
LIQUOR LAW OFFENSE 
 
August 15, 2021 
WEAPONS OFFENSE 
 
In addition, the Columbus Division of Police have been dispatched to 847 E. 11th Avenue, Columbus, 

Ohio 43211 on (56) fifty-six calls for service, (34) thirty-four in 2020, and (22) twenty-two in 2021 at 

Beverage Warehouse.  These calls for service include responses to shots fired, robberies, fights, 

overdoses, narcotics complaints, intoxicated individuals needing assistance, disturbances (including 

disturbances with a high risk of violence and disturbances involving intoxicated individuals and open 

containers), indecent exposure, motor vehicle thefts, trespassing, O.V.I.’s, and domestic violence. 

The Columbus Division of Fire was also dispatched to the location (4) four times from October 2020 

through October 2021, including for (3) three overdoses. 

  

      

 
 


